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Vocational Service Month 
 
Last week in Tina’s note on Vocational Service she noted that this Avenue of Service focuses on: 
 
9 Adherence to, and promotion of, the highest ethical standards in all occupations, including fair treatment of 

employers, employees, associates, competitors and the public. 
9 The recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations, not just your own or those pursued by Rotarians, 
9 The contribution of your vocational talents in solving the problems of society and meeting the needs of your 

community. 
 
This week I’d like to hone in on the third of these issues and talk a little about three projects that we would like the 
club to adopt and support. 
 
The projects are: 
 
9 The creation of internship partnership between Kaimuki High School and Metro Rotary, 
9 Along with the New Generations Committee, organizing workplace visits for school groups, and 
9 As mentioned by Major Charles Anthony of the Hawaii National Guard when he spoke a couple of weeks ago, 

the mentorship program run for at-risk youth at the Hawaii Youth ChalleNGe 
Academy. 

 
The first project, which we would like to get underway at the beginning on 2007, is 
for Metro Rotary members to provide internship opportunities for students from 
Kaimuki High School. The internships will be for a lapsed time of 24 hours, with 
start and end dates and session times agreed between the school and the employer.  
 
Continued on page 2 
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 continued from page 2 
 
The aim is to provide students with a real work experience while allowing employers to build alliances with schools 
and teachers… and who knows, you might find a really great future employee interns with you. Anyone interested in 
finding out more about becoming a mentor should contact me at kpops@hawaii.rr.com or Billie Lueder at 
KAIMUKH/HIDOE@notes.k12.hi.us . We’ll be putting out a handout and application form for the project in a    
couple of weeks. 
 
The second project is to open your workplace to a small group of student from various schools to let them have the 
opportunity to see how a business works. Visits will be no longer than a couple of hours (probably less) and will    
require that you have someone available to show the students round, explain what is going on and answer questions. 
Again, think of it as an investment in the state’s future. 
 
The last project is targeted at individual Rotarians rather than their businesses and employers. Major Anthony told 
us about the National Guard Youth ChalleNGe Program that intervenes in the lives of at-risk youth, producing 
graduates with the values, skills, education and self-disciple necessary to succeed as adults. The program, which runs 
nationwide, has been a spectacular success. Where we can help is by providing one-on-one mentors for Hawaii    
participants. You can find out more about the program at www.ngycp.org/state/hi . Mentors need to commit for a  
specific duration but meeting frequency and time are between the mentor and student. If you are interested let me 
know and I’ll pass your details on to Major Charles – you can contact him directly but I would like to see this as a 
Metro Rotary project and see how much resource we can put into it.  
 
Vocational Service is a prime way of involving Rotary in the community and helping the community become a better 
place in the future. Please support our projects. 
 
 

Keith Patterson 
Vocational Service Director. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

“Making a Difference for Teens…” 
Saturday,October 21st 2006  
415 Keoniana Street, Waikiki 

9:00am – 1:00pm 
 Join in on this very special project and be part of  

making a difference!  
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Tom Anusewicz 
Roz Cooper 
Hal Darcy 

Caroline Bond-Davis 
Richard Emery 

Julie Ford 
Ivan Ketterman 

Dennis Kim 
Vickie Kim 

Jaymark Komer 
Anette Lanham 

Andrew &Christine Lanning 
Peter Matsumoto 

Chris Miller 
Reid Morrison 
John Myrdal 

Kieth Patterson 
Phil Russell 

Kit Smith 
Lora Williams 

Tina Yap 

 

It may have taken many films before he 
found Neverland but Neil Israel   found 
Hawaii and made it home. After many 
years of filmmaking he packed up 
those reels of experience and  trans-

ferred from Hollywood to   Honolulu. This past 
Thursday Neil Isreal, writer, director and some times   

actor, shared his years of filmmaking with Metro and made us 
remember and laugh and why not... the real estate business can 
be all of that and more. 
 

Neil told us that the movie industry is changing and even 
though Hollywood is trying to hold on to its production         
perimeters the industry is moving to the incentives that certain 
locations will allow. I’m sure we will hear more about Neil.  
 

Commissioner of the Hawaii Film Office 
a.k.a. the state film commission, part of 
the Department of Business, Economic 
Development and Tourism (DBEDT) 
joined in with Neil to give us further in-
cite to the film industry in Hawaii. Donne talked 
about the importance of film incentives when competing for 
productions in  Hawaii. The Motion Picture, Digital Media & Film 
Production Income Tax Credit (15% - 20%) along with Act 221 and 
215 have already have made a positive impact with an increase in 
productions. For more go to ...Hawaii Film Blog -  

http//hawaiifilmoffice.blogspot.com 
Mahalo to them both for a very entertaining morning. CUT! 
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I recently did a make –up on-line and the following is a guide to a 
number of clubs recognized by Rotary International. Go to the   
Rotary International web site and click on Club Locator and then 
Visit an E-Club. You now have a list of e-clubs from around the 
world. 

This listing 
comes up as a 

adobe pdf file but 
you can access 

their websites by 
clicking on the 

club line. I chose 
the eClub at the 

bottom.  
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I found that the                       
Rotary eClub One                     

was easy to access and it was 
easy to stay for the mandatory 

make-up time of 30 minutes with 
over 100 articles to choose from. 

I read about Rotary Shelter 
Boxes being used in Lebanon 

(we first heard of shelter boxes after 
Hurricane Katrina). 

 I read about Why Rotary Needs 
Young Members and The Old 

Number One 
About the Rotary Club of Calcutta. 
It still amazes me on how quickly 

Rotary clubs spread after Paul   
Harris started number one in      

Chicago in 1905. 
 

Why promote eClubs? 

Attendance!!!! 
 

If your having a problem making 
a meeting at Metro or around 

town….eClub!   
 

After my session on-line, 
Gaylene and I received a     

make-up receipt.  
It was esay! 
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    Upcoming Speakers & Events 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Program and speaker subject to change 
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Rotary International  
President: William B. Boyd 

 

District 5000  
Governor: Jim Varner 

Governor Elect: George Fontaine 
Governor Nominee: Ayman El-Dakhakhni 

 
Rotary Club of  Metropolitan Honolulu 

chartered August  25, 1986 
 

Board of Directors 2006—2007 
 

Officers: 
President:  Tina Yap 

President Elect:  Tom Anusewicz 
Vice President:   Lora Williams 

Vice President:  Tanya M cDowell-Wilson 
Secretary: Bill Thomas 

Treasurer: Christine Lanning 
Past President: Sandra Ohara 

 
Directors: 

Club Service:  Kevin Sakamoto 
Community Service: Kathleen Merriam 

International Service: Alan Tang 
New Generations:   Annette Lanham 
Vocational Service: Keith Patterson 

Rotary Foundation:  Nalani Holliday 
Grants: Bob Stott 

Public Relations: Jennifer Bowers 
Membership: Cori Weston 

 
Committee Chairs 

Programs:Gloria Garvey  
Fellowship: Sharon Hayashi 

Sergeant at Arms: Andrew Lanning 
Executive Secretary: Gaylene Nako,  

gandlservices@hawaii.rr.com 
 

 District 5000 Website:    www.rotaryd5000.org 
 Rotary International website:   www.rotary.org 

Metro Website:  www.metrorotary.org    
 
 
 

————————————————————– 
 
 

The 4-Way Test of the things we think, say and do: 
 

1.  Is it the truth ? 
2.  Is it fair to all concerned ? 

3.  Will it build good will and better friendships ? 
4.  Will it be beneficial to all concerned ?  

 
 

Metro’s Website 
 

Info-Directory-Newsletters  

www.metrorotary.org 
 

Christine Lanning  christine@istechs.net 
Gaylene Nako     gandlservices@hawaii.rr.com 
 

 

Newsletter  -  
 
 
 

Tom Anusewicz  -   tanusewicz@aol.com 
 

  836-6088 ext. 28 office      479-4047 cell. 

 

Tuesday, November 7th 
 

For those kids without access to the  
internet, or whose schools have ignored 

the program, Metro Rotarians will provide 
the walk-in voting experience at Radford 

High School. We will provide laptop    
computer access and assistance at this 

polling site from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
Give two hours or more for a very        

important project! 
Sign up sheet on Thursday. 


